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April 13, 2005

MORTGAGEE LETTER 2005 - 16

TO:

ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES
SUBJECT:
Revised Qualifying Ratios and Treatment of Child Support 
The following changes to Federal Housing Administration’s (FHA) instructions regarding qualifying ratios and the treatment of child support in the underwriting analysis are effective immediately.  Each is designed to enhance homeownership opportunities for low- and moderate-income individuals and families.

· Qualifying Ratios:  FHA’s benchmark payment-to-income and debt-to-income ratios of 29% and 41%, respectively, were promulgated before Congress enacted recent federal tax cuts.  Consequently, most borrowers seeking FHA mortgage insurance have enjoyed a reduction to their federal income tax during the last several years, thus increasing their buying power and disposable income.

Therefore, for manually underwritten mortgages where the Direct Endorsement (DE) underwriter must make the credit decision, the qualifying ratios are raised to 31% and 43%.  This change will allow a larger number of deserving families to purchase their first home while not increasing the risk of default.  As always, if either or both ratios are exceeded on a manually underwritten mortgage, the lender must describe the compensating factors used to justify mortgage approval.  For those borrowers who qualify under FHA’s Energy Efficient Homes (EEH), as described in handbook HUD-4155.1 REV-5, paragraph 2-19, the “stretch ratios” are increased to 33% and 45%.  

· Treatment of Child Support:  Paragraph 2-7 Q of handbook HUD-4155.1 REV-5 does not permit the “grossing up” of child support income in calculating the qualifying ratios. However, after considerable review, the Department has decided to permit properly documented child support to be grossed up under the same terms and conditions as other non-taxable income sources. 
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If you have any questions regarding this Mortgagee Letter, please contact your local Homeownership Center (HOC) in Atlanta (888-696-4687), Denver (800-543-9378), 

Philadelphia (800-440-8647), or Santa Ana (888-827-5605).







Sincerely,







John C. Weicher







Assistant Secretary for Housing-







    Federal Housing Commissioner
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